Bronte Precinct Minutes

 Monday 4th. April 2005

Meeting opened at 7pm.
Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland.
Convenor: Alma Jarvis
Apologies: Nicole Stevens, Cr. Davidson

Topics discussed:
Police Report
Plans of Management
Development applications
Traffic
General Business

1)Police Report
Break in& steal from cars—3 incidents reported, items taken mobile phones& cameras.
Noisy Parties-- recommend action to be taken, ring Police continually.
A “Safe party Pack “can be obtained from the local Police Station.
There is no further information available re. the meeting held to discuss personal safety & rape attacks.
Cr. Strewe reported that a youth gang ,”White Caps”, were causing trouble at the Bondi skate ramp and requested that more Police action be taken.

2) Plans of Management Tamarama
There has been much disquiet regarding “The Kiosk”, it’s size and hours of operation.
A further meeting will be held in the near future to discuss this item
Paula Masselos And Michael Donnan met with Mayor Peter Moscatt to put forward residents concerns regarding this proposed building..

3) Development Applications:
Council is to hold a meeting to explain and assist in the process involved in DA applications.
Paula Masselos will arrange a working group of interested Precinct members in this process.

4) Traffic:
Marine Drive is still a traffic nightmare, it is becoming more difficult as a pedestrian to use this area.
. To gather as much information as possible and consolidate ideas Jean O’Regan suggested that representatives from Bronte Precinct attend the next meeting of the South Bondi/Tamarama meeting to discuss this mutual problem. Approach was made but not accepted.
Murray St.:--Mathew Iorfino requested , once again, that a review of traffic movements and speed in Murray St.be held.
Council trucks quite often offend

5) General Business
Bus Survey—What do Resident’s Think?
This survey is taking place in the Waverley LGA. 
Motion to put to Council:
The review of Sydney buses in Waverley—“What do Resident’s think” be letterbox dropped to all residents/units in the Waverley LGA. And posted in all bus shelters.
Proposer—Paula Masselos Seconder--- Jean O’Regan



Gum Trees—14 mature gum trees are to be murdered on the site of Moriah college proposed building extensions. This destruction could be avoided by replanning the driveway area.
Motion with diagram attached---
Would Waverley Council advise who gave authority for the removal of the 14 gum trees from the vicinity of Moriah college and that Council strongly support the retention of trees on the site previously known as the Eastern Suburbs Hospital.
Proposer :Michael Donnan Seconder: Carlu Carter

Interpretive signs
Motion
The interpretive signs on the Bondi/Bronte walk be
1—rationalised & reduced in number
2—placed in areas, which will not contribute to pedestrian congestion along the walk.
3—signs not to placed on the seaward side of the walk
Proposer: Paula Masselos Seconder: Michael Donnan.

Steetscape: As our streetscape could do with a bit of rejuvenation., Paula Masselos suggested that perhaps Council could work with resident’s to achieve this goal.
Motion:
That Waverley Council institutes a Garden competition to help encourage the protection/planting of gardens in the Waverley LGA.
Several categories should be considered including large, medium& small gardens.
Proposer: Paula Masselos Seconder: Alan Nerwich

Anzac Memorial: A request by Les Dubman that the Anzac Memorial in Waverley Park is given some tender care before Anzac Day.

Belgrave St.: plants in pocket park, North East corner Belgrave & Murray Sts., be cut back to allow cleared vision for vehicular traffic & pedestrians.

Comment put to meeting by a resident:
Do you feel that visitors to our area are given more consideration than local people?
Much discussion took place about this query and it was felt that we should discuss this more fully when more time is available.

Next meeting 30th. May – Annual General Meeting

Meeting closed at 9pm.
With thanks given to all who attended









 

 



This page maintained by Waverley Council Community Liaison Co-ordinator (Ext.8139)
last updated 10 July 2006.

